PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 24th APRIL 2019

Date:                                            Wednesday 24th April 2019
Meeting Commenced:               5.00 pm

Members Present:                       LV                                                                                                   

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      Dr RP

Introduction: Apolgies were received from HW and BW. LV chaired the meeting. GM summarised matters which had been open at the end of the February meeting.

Proactive Care Practitioner:  There had been no change. The position was still vacant after the individual who had briefly held the post had been promoted. 

Health Improvement Grant:  Patients were getting used to the video information system, which had been installed following a Health Improvement Grant. The system was working successfully: Dr RP commented that other local surgeries were now installing similar systems. It was suugested that the screen could also be used as a promoter to remind patients about the importance of taking up any invitations for bowel screening, or other urgent matters, which they might receive.

Extended Access: Dr RP said the arrangements which had been outlined at the February meeting were continuing. He worked every fourth Saturday between 9.00 am and 1.00 pm at Shankhill surgery. Doctors from other surgeries in the 'hub' worked the other Saturdays. One particular point emerged: the other surgeries in our 'hub' were muliple GP practices, that meant that individual GPs from those surgeries worked – in contrast to Dr RP – perhaps only one Saturday in every twelve weeks. Members were concerned about the disproportionate burden being placed on Dr RP.

Cap on patient list:  Dr RP said that the CCG were continuing to allocate new patients to the surgery, even though the list now stood in excess of 2,700. The practice was coming under severe strain. Additionally, problems with other local surgeries tended to have a knock-on effect. Three local surgeries were  currently under 'special measures', others were short of doctors. 

Members discussed the general problem of the provision of GP services. Dr RP commented, for many recently qualified doctors, that becoming a GP was not an attractive option. The hours, administrative burdens and responsibilities were out of step with rewards. Many preferred well remunerated locum work. For others, for whatever reason, Hastings did not appear to be a destination of choice. The difficulty of recuiting GPs did not appear to be such an acute issue in London.

Members were concerned that there was an evident systemic crisis in the provision of local GP services and particularly concerned about the vulnerability of our surgery should Dr RP, as a sole practitioner, come under intolerable strain. Members resolved to monitor the patient list situation at subsequent meetings. A patient list of 2,800 was seen as an an absolute 'red line'. The PPG themselves would make urgent representations to the CCG should matters approach that level.

Clinical Pharmacist:   Dr RP reported that the clinical pharmacist who had been working at the surgery had left. Arrangements were being made to appoint a replacement who would work jointly with Station Plaza surgery. Initially, he or she would work four hours per week at our surgery.

AAA (Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm) screening: Nothing further had been heard from the Sussex AAA.

Core Navigation: Dr RP explained the concept, which was being promoted by NHS England. Where appropriate, patients would be diverted from a GP appointment to an appointment with a local pharmacist, optician or dentist who was part of the scheme. Costs would be met by the NHS. Members were supportive of the concept as it attempted to reduce pressure on GP time. Dr RP said that take up in our surgery might well be limited as we had daily 'walk-in' clinics. In other surgeries, where patients were only offered appointments which might be sometime in the future, the option of an earlier appointment with another health professional might likely be more attractive. 

Primary Care Network: Dr RP explained that, from 1 April, NHS England would ask practices in a CCG group to to come together as a Primary Care Network (PCN). There would be a clinical director for the PCN who disseminate information down to individual practices. An objective was to create a more efficient flow of information, reducing the need for clinical conferences of all GPs. The clinical director would be one of the GPs in the PCN who would fulfill his appointment on a hours per week basis. NHS England envisaged that a PCN would normally involve practices serving in total 30 -50,000 patients. In Hastings / St. Leonards, however, (with approximately 97,000 patients) there already had been created three hubs (of three or four practices each). So, it had been decided that there would be one large PCN with a clinical director serving that whole area and deputy clinical directors for each of the three existing hubs. Members said they would be interested to learn how matters progressed. Members wondered whether the PCN concept would encounter dificulties in rural and more lightly poulated areas? Might there be an argument that a predominantly urban PCN might usefully include a surgery or two from an adjoining rural area?
Meeting ended: At approximately 6.10 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 26th June 2019 at 5.00pm.

